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From: Berrey, Jason
To: Planning Clerk
Cc: Winkle, Bear
Subject: Project Referral APPS# 11165 CUP16-165
Date: Friday, November 10, 2017 10:50:14 AM
Attachments: Bk. 279 of Deeds Pg. 494.pdf

Project Referral.pdf
Marked up Site Plan by PGE.pdf

Hello,
 
I’m so sorry for the lateness of my response for the above referenced project.  Please see attached
the deed for the 12kv line that runs through the subject property.  I have marked up the Manhard
site plan to show approximately where the line is in relation to the existing and proposed buildings.
 
In the absence of a building restriction on the deed itself (this deed doesn’t have one) or a width for
the deed (this deed also doesn’t reference a width) the applicant must follow the safety guidelines
mandated by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC).  When there is no PG&E easement
document with expressed building restrictions the guidelines of CPUC General Order 95 (GO 95)
must be adhered to.  Also cited is CalOSHA which is even more restrictive than GO95. 
 
GO 95 – Vertically: The minimum distance between the highest point of the new building and the
existing conductor is 12’.  Nothing closer than that is allowable.
GO 95 – Horizontally: No structure shall be closer than 6’ to the closest “drip line” of the existing
conductor.  Generally speaking that is approximately 10’ from any pole as the conductor is generally
attached to an 8’ cross arm which would be 4’ on either side of the pole + the 6’ rule = 10’
 
CalOSHA -  A minimum of 10’ of working space at all times must be maintained around 12kv
conductor and poles.  This includes a worker or what is connected to a worker, be it a hammer or
materials.
 
In addition, please note that proposed septic field needs to be moved away from the 12kv line.  We
need to be able to access this line for maintenance purposes and be able to drive our trucks near it
to do so. 
 
If the applicant cannot meet these minimum requirements with their new building, they will need to
relocate the lines to avoid creating an infraction and may need to grant easements.
 
Thanks so much and I hope you have a nice day!
 

Jason Berrey, LSIT

Land Technician | LS&ES | North Coast
2555 Myrtle Ave., Eureka, CA 95501
Office: 707.445.5502 | Cell: 707.382.6120
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Approx. location of 12kv
overhead power line
(Bk. 279 Deeds Pg. 494)
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